
320 Pitt Street Sydney 2000 | GPO Box 39 Sydney 2001 | dpie.nsw .gov.au | 1

Ms Kylie Hargreaves
Government & Stakeholder Relations

By Email: kylie.hargreaves@ausindenergy.com

03/12/2019

Dear Ms Hargreaves

Port Kembla Gas Terminal (SSI 9471)
Approval of Experts

I refer to your request for the Secretary’s approval of suitably qualified and experienced persons to prepare
the Emplacement Cell Report for the Port Kembla Gas Project (SSI 9471). 

The Department has reviewed the nominations and information you have provided and is satisfied that
these experts are suitably qualified and experienced. Consequently, I can advise that the Secretary
approves the appointment of Mr Pieter Bogers of Hall Contracting and Mr Richard Kelly of SMEC to
prepare the Emplacement Cell Report.

If you wish to discuss the matter further, please contact Rose-Anne Hawkeswood on 9274 6324.

Yours sincerely 

Stephen O'Donoghue
Director
Resource Assessments

As nominee of the Secretary
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